September 25, 2025

Greetings, Bulldog Nation!

p.m on Saturday, October 4, at Bowie High School. All Bowie students are welcome to attend this fun and spirited event organized by the PTSA and JBHS Student Council! Tickets are \$20.00 and on sale online now until September 30 HERE. After September 30, students can purchase tickets in the courtyard during both lunches from October 1 - 3. If you need financial assistance for tickets, please complete the form HERE. If your student is bringing a guest that is not a Bowie student, they must turn in their Guest Approval Form no later than September 30 at 5:00 pm. More information about the dance can be found at https://www.bowieptsa.org/homecoming.

The **PTSA would love your help** with Homecoming! If you are available, sign up to assist with ticket sales and/or at the Homecoming Dance itself on Saturday, October 4! You can sign up to chaperone the dance <u>HERE</u>. (*If you have not already, you must <u>complete the AISD/Bowie Volunteer Background Check form prior to volunteering*.) PTSA would greatly appreciate any support with donations for refreshments for the dance. If you can make a donation, please see information <u>HERE</u>. Our dance would not be possible without the help of our Bowie community!</u>

AP EXAM REGISTRATION - If you have a student enrolled in an Advanced Placement course at this time, students will have an opportunity to receive college credit by taking the AP Exam. AP Exam Registration will open on September 29, and will be open throughout the month of October. After October 31, a \$40.00 late fee will be applied to each exam. The absolute last day to register for your AP Exam is November 12. Any student enrolled in a Spring Semester-Only course will have an opportunity to register for that course's AP Exam in the spring semester.

AP Exam Registration consists of two parts: 1) Students must be enrolled in their teacher's AP Classroom with the College Board; and 2) Registration and payment

must take place in Total Registration. For more information and details about AP Exam Registration, please visit our <u>website</u>. Contact AP Coordinator, Kaylin Brett, at <u>kaylin.brett@austinisd.org</u> if you have any questions about AP Exam Registration.

FREE COLLEGE APPLICATION WEEK - Free College Application Week is coming! From October 13–19, 2025, Texas residents can apply for free to any Texas public college or university through ApplyTexas. This includes both first-time college students and transfer students. To qualify, your application must be submitted in ApplyTexas by 11:59 p.m. CST on October 19. Applications that are started but not submitted will not be eligible. Don't miss this opportunity to save money while applying to college! Talk to your counselor or your campus college and career advisor for support.

Go Dawgs!

Mark Robinson Principal